TAKING BACK WALL
STREET TRASH TALK
Well we are a little late getting started on the
trash talk this weekend, I apologize about that.
I have been fixated on the Anwar Awlaki scenario
and, today, the Occupy Wall Street effort. In
honor of the citizens trying to take back the
Street in New York, this week’s music is by
Jimmy Cliff; you can get it if you really want
it. But, you must actually try.
That, folks, is what is meant by the term “a
democracy, if you can keep it”. The people still
have the power, the people still have the vote;
but they must have the information, and they
must have the desire to exercise their power.
Our friends and colleagues at FDL, via Kevin
Gosztola, are doing great work covering the
protests. And, if you have seen what I have on
Twitter, it really appears to be something
significant starting to form in the Big Apple. I
am told about 400 people have been arrested;
let’s hope they are replaced by 4,000 others.
Quite frankly it is a rather lackluster day in
college football, the only 2 games I really had
my eye on are Nebraska at Wisconsin, and 13th
ranked Clemson at 11th ranked Virginia Tech. The
Clemson game is already over, with the Tigers
laying an unheard of whipping on Frank Beamer
and the Hokies in Blacksburg. Not so for the
Badgers however, the Cornfuckers are in Camp
Randall right now with the Huskers up by a point
14-13. The rest of the game should be something
fun, and the quarterback for Wisconsin, Russell
wilson is really a special kid.
On the pro end of things, it is really not a
very enticing slate of games on tap. Seriously
there are like three games worth watching. The
first is the Stillers at the Texans. Normally,
this would be an easy call; but Pittsburgh has
not settled in yet this season, and Houston has
a fine team and is at home. That is a pickem.
The second decent tilt, and maybe my most

anticipated game, is Deetroit at Dallas. The
Kittehs are THE hot team this year, and Suh is
gonna be Romo rib hunting. But the ‘Boys are a
little tougher than people think, and are at the
JerryDome. I am leery of this, but am still
going to go with the Lions. The other game
tomorrow of interest is the Pats at the Black
Hole to visit those nice Raider chaps. Darren
McFadden got a bit nicked up in his huge day
against the Jets, Jets, Jets last week, but
looks good to go tomorrow. Marcy smells a
Rayduhs upset here. So do I. Honorable mention
to the Jets versus Ravens on NBC’s Sunday Night
Football. It’s in Baltimore, gonna go with the
home team there.
Lastly, it is October baby. Reggie Jackson time!
and playoff baseball is in full swing. Unless
the game is at Yankee Stadium, in which case it
is in full swim. Tampa Bay just clocked the
Rangers behind 22 year old rookie sensation Matt
Moore to open the series, but Texas is up 7-3 in
the 7th inning tonight. Oops, Eva Longoria just
hit a three run tater to bring it to 7-6. Rays
are like butter. On a roll. Diamondbacks got
freaking smoked by the BrewCrew today in game
one of the NLDS. Arizona has the youngest team
in baseball and has been on a great run this
year, but still may be a year and another
starting pitcher away from being serious
contenders. Never count out Kirk Gibson though,
and the DBacks are Gibby’s team through and
through.

